








To Whom It May Concern, 

My name is Savannah Campbell and I am a passionate educator in the West Contra Costa 

Unified School District.   Currently, I am a secondary math teacher at John F. Kennedy High 

School.  Prior to joining WCCUSD through Teach For America, I attended Cornell University 

where I obtained my Bachelors of Science in Industrial and Labor Relations.  There, I was the 

Team Leader for Let's Get Ready SAT and College Prep Program, where I proudly expanded our 

outreach into more rural and lower performing schools in the Rust Belt of Upstate New York.  

In my short year in Richmond, I am continually amazed by this dynamic community's ability to 

reclaim itself and innovate for the public good.  Through my daily relationships with students 

and through class-wide Restorative Justice Circles, I have come to understand the incredible 

hardships my students have faced on their path to a quality education.  From years of substitutes 

or transient teachers, to long wait-lists at other high schools in West Contra Costa, many of my 

students and their families have suffered a severe constraint of choice and power over their 

education.  Therefore, I am convinced that Invictus Academy is the right school, at the right 

time, and in the right place.  Not only will Invictus Academy give future students greater 

educational choices, but it will offer the support I know they need, like individual advising and 

double periods of core subjects, early in their secondary education paths. 

I will have completed full credentialing by Invictus' opening in the Fall of 2018.  I have spent the 

past year studying for CSETs, which I will have taken and passed by Summer 2017.  I have also 

taken 2 semesters of credentialing coursework through LMU, and will finish my LMU-

sponsored credential in the Spring of 2018. 

Again, I am excited by the prospects of Invictus Academy in the Richmond community, and I am 

meaningfully interested in teaching at Invictus in its opening year.  Please do not hesitate to 

contact me if you need any additional information.  Thank you. 

  

All the best, 

Savannah Campbell 

 



To Whom lt May Concern,

I am incredibly excited about lnvictus Academy of Richmond. I worked in both a traditional

district school and charter school in Richmond, serving as a teacher and school leader' After

six years of school experience in Richmond, I know that the community will embrace lnvictus:

the model is compelling, the leader is exceptional, and parents crave more options for their

students.

As a Richmond educator, I had the pleasure of working directly with Gautam Thapar for three

years. Gautam is, without question, one of the most talented and dedicated professionals

I've had the pleasure of knowing. Gautam's classroom defined rigor, and his students

exceeded his already high expectations. I know that Gautam will not rest until his school is

simply fantastic. As I have learned more about lnvictus, I am particularly excited about the

commitment to building habits of success and the speech and debate program' we now

know that for students to persevere in college, non-cognitive skills are as essential as

academic proficiency. As a teacher at LPS Richmond, Gautam developed the school's habits

of success curriculum, and revamped the bell schedule to ensure that all students had time

and space in the day to learn about and practice habits like perseverance, grit, and

compassion. Gautam is well positioned to design a schoolthat reinforces these skills'

Further, Gautam's vision to rally around a speech and debate program is wonderfully

unique, and will undoubtedly promote communication and criticalthinking in his students'

I have authored this letter to signal my meaningful interest in teaching at lnvictus Academy' I

lived in the Bay Area as a teacher and school leader for eight years, and absolutely love the

region. I especially loved working in Richmond. Teaching and leading in Richmond schools

is quite rewarding: the community is culturally and linguistically diverse, parents deeply care

about their student's education, and there is a ton of energy around education reform. I know

that lnvictus Academy will be a wonderful asset, and contribute to the growing number of

school options in the city. Working at lnvictus will present as an exciting opportunity to any

educator dedicated to equity and student achievement'

I curren¡y hold both a California Administrative Services and Education Specialist

credential, should I return to Richmond, I will absolutely renew these before expiration.

Please reach out with any questions you may have,

H



To whom it may concern, 
 

My name is Rudy Sharar and I am a current high school Physics teacher at Summit 
Public Schools Sierra. I have taught high school science for the past six years, including five 
years as a Chemistry and AP Chemistry teacher at Leadership Public Schools Richmond in 
Richmond, CA. I am extremely interested in joining the founding staff at Invictus Academy in 
Richmond. I am excited about their model of instruction, including the emphasis on the 
intentional use of technology, the development of non-academic skills and the speech and 
debate program. I believe that under Mr. Thapar’s leadership, this academic program has the 
potential to be a catalyst for outstanding academic achievement and college preparation for 
students in Richmond. 
 

As I mentioned above, I taught in Richmond for five years and just recently moved to 
Seattle. I thoroughly enjoyed living in the Bay Area and I specifically loved working in the 
Richmond community and feel deeply connected to the students and families that live there. If I 
were to join Invictus, I would be extremely excited about the opportunity to live and work in a 
community where I already feel connected and I have roots. I would be able to leverage those 
relationships to help my students and the school thrive. 
 

I currently hold a cleared California teaching credential (Single Subject Chemistry) which 
expires in 2019. As a result, my credential would be valid through the first year of Invictus 
Academy opening their doors for students. I plan on renewing my teaching credential when it 
expires in 2019 so that it is valid for an additional 5 years. 
 

I look forward to following the progress of Invictus Academy and am excited for the 
opportunity that it will provide for the students and City of Richmond.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rudy Sharar 
r.sharar@gmail.com 
(206) 795-6939 
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